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Snows Womenõs Auxiliaryð Formed November of 2012 

We are a service and social organization existing 
so that the women of Our Lady of Snows 

Catholic Church can be involved with assisting 
others while enjoying social activities. 

Officers Effective July 1, 2017: 

President:    Susann Boley 

Vice Pres:     Shari Ford 

Rec. Sec:       Barbara Reyes 
 
Treasurer:    Cindy McLaughlin 
 
Corr. Sec:     Anna Schuessler 
 
Sgt at Arms: Lottie Wilson 
 
Newsletter Editor:  Barbara Reyes 
 
 

Snows Women's Auxiliary 
Mission Statement: 

Promote sociability among 
members and fellowship 
ÁÍÏÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÕÒÃÈȭÓ 
congregation. 

Promote charitable service 
to the church with activities 
each year, such as but not 
limited to, money for 
Christmas cheer, 
scholarships, help to needy 
families, donation of 
clothing, food for the poor 
and needy, and any other 
such activity approved by the 
members. 

Assist in promoting and 
supporting the members of 
3ÎÏ×Ó 7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ !ÕØÉÌÉÁÒÙ 
and the Knights of Columbus, 
Council Number 4997. 

{²! 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊΣ нлмт bŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ !ǊǘƛŎƭŜ 

The traveling parishioners are back, and we had an excellent time!  The only 
problem with traveling that far in an airplane and with so many people is that 
viruses are passed around, so many of us have had one version or another of 
ŀ ǾƛǊǳǎΦ  IƻǇŜŦǳƭƭȅ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƴŘΦ   CǊΦ ¢ƻƴȅ ƛǎ ŀƭǎƻ ōŀŎƪ ŦǊƻƳ Ƙƛǎ 
sabbatical and has agreed to do a presentation at our January meeting on 
άThe Untold Story of the Sistine Chapelέ. Put it on your calendar now! 

By the time you read this newsletter, Advent will likely have already started.  
There are some faith sharing groups in the parish, both mornings and 
ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎǎΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ !ŘǾŜƴǘ ƎƻŀƭǎΦ  Wǳǎǘ ƎƛǾŜ 
Barbara Verdi a call at the church if you have any interest. 

Advent is a season observed in many Christian churches as a time of 
expectant waiting and preparation for the celebration of the Nativity of Jesus 
at Christmas.  The Catholic Church, for centuries, begins the season of Advent 
on the fourth Sunday before Christmas, and continues until the first 
Christmas Mass of the year. 

Before you get the next version of this newsletter, we will have all celebrated 
Christmas and the upcoming New Year 2018!  WOW, where did the time go? 
 
My personal message to you is that you take time to enjoy the season.  Try 
not to get too wrapped up in all of the extraordinary activities and remember 
that Jesus is The Reason for the Season, so reflect on that as you move 
through the holidays. 
 
I wish all of our members and their families blessed Advent and Christmas 
ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅǎΦ  aŀȅ DƻŘΩǎ ōƭŜǎǎƛƴƎǎ Ŏƻƴǘƛƴǳe to be abundant in our lives.  

Love & Blessings to you all, 
Susann 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Calendar of Upcoming Events 
On-going - Knitting Group meets every other Tuesday in the 
   Parish Center from 10:00 am -1:00 pm.  Upcoming gatherings  
   are on October 3, 17 and 31. 
 
Tuesday, Dec. 5 ς SWA Christmas Party in lieu of our December 
     meeting. More information is below. 
  
Thursday, Dec. 7 ς {ǊΦ /ŀǊƳŜƴΩǎ {ƘŀǊƛƴƎ IƻǇŜ ǇŀǊǘȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ  
     Parish Center. The deadline to RSVP has passed. 
 
Sat., Dec. 16 ς OLS Parish Christmas Party at the Peppermill.  
     See the next to last page for more information. 
 
Sunday, December 31 ς bŜǿ ¸ŜŀǊΩǎ Eve Dinner Dance for  
     the Parish, sponsored by the SWA. Tickets will be sold at  
     our Christmas Party on Dec. 5, so bring your checkbook! 
     See the last page for details.  
 
Tuesday, Jan. 2, 2018 - SWA Meeting - bring a sweet or savory  
     treat to share. Social Half Hour is 6:00ς6:30 pm; meeting is  
     6:30-7:30 pm. Fr. Tony will be our Guest Speaker, presenting  
     ά¢ƘŜ ¦ƴǘƻƭŘ {ǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ {ƛǎǘƛƴŜ /ƘŀǇŜƭέΦ 

 

New SWA Funeral Reception 
Committee 

We have been asked if we would provide 
assistance to families holding funeral receptions in 
our Parish Center and have decided to form a new 
Funeral Reception Committee. Committee 
members would assist families in setting up food 
and drinks, plus help them with clean up 
afterwards.  

Each reception should require only two helpers, 
so the commitment would not be too time-
consuming. You will hear more about this 
committee soon!  In the meantime, two SWA 
members, Sandra Gerhart-Carroll and Cindy 
McLaughlin, stepped in to help at a funeral 
reception held on Saturday, Nov 11th. All the food 
and utensils were provided by the family; Cindy 
and Sandra simply had to lay everything out 
before the reception and then clean-up during 
and after the reception.  

Please prayerfully consider whether you would 
like to join this new committee and sign up at our 
January, 2018 meeting. 

 

Wishing all of you and your families 
a very blessed and joyful Christmas! 

 



Add Excitement to Your Life - Join a SWA Committee! 
 
Below are updated lists of the current Committees for our upcoming SWA events. As you can see, three Committees (those 
with their title row highlighted in peach) need more members to make their events a success.  Please prayerfully consider 
joining one of these committees and contact the Chairperson to sign up, or sign up at our November meeting.  Help fulfill 
our mission to promote charitable service to our church by sharing your time, talent and enthusiasm! 
 

Funeral Committee *NEW* 
Ongoing 

Anna Schuessler Sandra Gerhardt-Carroll 

Barbara Reyes  

Cindy McLaughin  

Diana Perez  

  

 
 

Raffle Committee for Parish Christmas Party @  
The Peppermill Casino 

Saturday, December 16, 2017 

* Sandy McClure  233-5359 * Lottie Wilson  750-0947 

Barrie McKay Ginny Motola 

Cindy McLaughlin Jean Sokol 

Ginny Keenan Sandra Gerhardt-Carroll 

 
 

NY Eve Dinner Dance @ Parish Center 
Sunday, December 31, 2017 

* Sandra Gerhardt-Carroll   
   772-2103 or 826-3689 

Lorie Johnson 

Anna Schuessler Madeleine Zunino 

Barrie McKay Mary Culbert 

Cindy McLaughlin Shari Ford 

Carol Burr Sharon Cortez 

 
 

Making a Difference Recognition Awards 
Spring, 2018 

* Sandy McClure 233-5359 

Ellie Lawson-Gilgovan Kathryn Trimble 

Gayle Carlson Mary Boles 

Ginny Motola Pat Slavin 

 

 
* Chairperson 

 
 
 
 
 

Bingo Committee 
Ongoing 

*  Mary Francis  691-1697 
or 329-5802 

Gayle Carlson 

Anna Schuessler Lorie Johnson 

Barbara Reyes Lottie Wilson 

Betty Mullins Madeleine Zunino 

Cindy McLaughlin Sandy McClure 

Debbie Sotero Sharon Cortez 

Delores Harvey Theresa Kristynik 

Ginny Motola  

 
 

{ǘΦ tŀǘǊƛŎƪΩǎ 5ŀȅ 5ƛƴƴŜǊ 5ŀƴŎŜ @ Parish Center 
Saturday, March 17, 2018 

* Sandra Gerhardt-Carroll   772-2103 or 826-3689 

Betty Mullins Lacey Cuington 

Cindy McLaughlin Mary Boles 

Ellie Lawson-Gilgovan Mary Culbert 

  

 
 

Christmas Bazaar @ Parish Center 
October 27-28, 2018 

* Cindy McLaughlin   Lorie Johnson 

Anna Schuessler Lottie Wilson 

Betty Mullins Mary Francis 

Deb Van Keuren Sandra Gerhardt-Carroll 

Ginny Keenan Sharon Cortez 

 

 



 

Bingo 2017 Grand Finale  

On Sunday, November 12, the OLS Knights of Columbus and the SWA Ladies got together to put on the final bingo 
fundraiser of the year. The Knights sold tickets and ran the bingo game while the Ladies manned the kitchen. The Ladies 
served chili, corn dogs and various other goodies. There were about 40 attendees, an average turnout for a Sunday bingo 
get together. Winners received gift cards for turkey purchases and a fun time was had by all.  

             
From L:  Bingo babes Mary Francis; Madeleine Zunino; Gayle Carlson          From L:  Jan Beauchamp and friend. The thrill of winning! 

 

 
Christmas Wreath Merry Mania! 

The SWA Raffle Committee was inspired by Lottie Wilson to make wreaths to sell at our upcoming OLS Parish Christmas 
Party at the Peppermill on December 16, expanding our already impressive gift basket raffle.  The idea began when Lottie 
cleaned out her garage and decided to donate an abundance of wreath making materials to SWA. The Committee gathered 
for a fun session of wreath making and Sandra Gerhardt-Carroll served as ǘƘŜ ƻŦŦƛŎƛŀƭ  .ƻǿ aŀƪŜǊ for all the wreaths.  The 
wreaths turned out exceptionally lovely - check them out below! 

                    
   From L: Anna Schuessler; Jean Sokol                From L:  Lottie Wilson; Sandy McClure                       Sandra Gerhardt-Carroll 

 
 



                
Sharon Cortez            From L:  Anna Schuessler; Ginny Motola        From L:  Cindy McLaughlin; Ginny Keenan 

 

 
From L:  Ginny Keenan; Barrie McKay; Ginny Motola; Lottie Wilson; Betty Mullins;  

Anna Schuessler; Jean Sokol; Sandra Gerhardt-Carroll; Sandy McClure; Sharon Cortez 
 

Bravo, ladies, on a job well done!  
 

 


